MINUTES OF THE 50th ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
Held at Cliff House on Tuesday August 9th 2016 at 6.45 pm

Committee members present:  Andrew Reed (Y167) (Chairman), Will Henderson (Y183), David Jayne (Y28), Andy Savell (Y140 & Y187), John Smithers (Y19), Allyson Lofts (Hon Secretary)

Apologies for absence:  John Donovan (Hon Measurer), Michael Webster

The Minutes of the 2015 AGM were adopted.  Proposer Jonathan Britton (Y173), seconded by Clive Jacobs (Y172)
The Accounts for 2015/2016 were adopted.  Proposer Dan Bridger (Y159), seconded by Stephen Galvin (Y99)

Chairman’s Address
· Firstly, thanks to the Committee, Hon Measurer, John Donovan and Hon Secretary, Allyson Lofts.  It’s been a busy year.

· 34 different yawl owners responded to the two different questionnaires.

-
Quite a lot hoping to sell or opt out within 5 years, 6/23 who responded.

-
A lot of comments about harbour issues and we are taking these up with the harbour master.

-
Trying to get more people sailing on a Saturday and there are initiatives for crew exchange and mentoring of more inexperienced helms.

-
Clear that the age profile is quite high and that we are still not attracting youngsters.

-
The Committee is vigorously and constantly debating these issues.

· So far as the harbour master is concerned, we are discussing:

-
Floating pontoons.

-
Swinging moorings, trying to get priority for yawl owners.

-
Better spacing, surfacing, line markings, washing facilities and trolley storage at Batson.

-
Hire boat company briefings when we have large starts.

· Thanks to Andrew Sterling who tirelessly updates the website.  Everything you need to know is there, so make sure you sign up to the alert system so it will automatically ping you an email when anything is updated and added.

· There were the following social events this year:

-
Pig racing where we made £190 for air ambulance.

-
Yawl stand at the Dinghy Show.  Many thanks to Andy Savell for taking Firecrest.  It had a big impact on visitors and a good meeting point for those Salcombe folk who went.

-
The golf day was very wet and to be fair it did dampen the spirits of quite a few, but a good turnout and thanks to Jacky Jacobs for organising.

-
The training weekend was much enjoyed by those attended and thanks to John Smithers and Richard Whitworth for organising the event.

-
The magazine goes from strength to strength and thank you to Andrew Stirling for the production and to those who contributed articles.  Also, a big thank you to Nick Walker who puts the pages together and prints it for us.

-
The Fowey trip was organised by Andrew Wood and next year one is planned at St Mawes.  I hope we can get a fantastic turnout next year.

-
Portlemouth Fete – thanks to Mike Knowles and Tris for setting up Y15.  1716 Rivets – Won by JB (1704) more than £50 to church.

-
For your diaries, the next Open Meeting is 10/11 September.

-
Hope you all saw the article in Devon Life.  More publicity to come in Devon Life, Y&Y and Classic Boat.

-
The yawl sail-by was also a great success and thank you all for attending so enthusiastically.  We did ourselves proud.

· I think it goes without saying that we are here for the sailing and I think the Open Meetings: Fowey, the mini-series and Saturday racing, has all gone well.  Thanks go to the yacht club for all their organisation and for other fleet members who help doing their duties.  I hope the yawl fleet is well represented providing watch house or rescue boat services as well.

· Last year, we sought to see the rules upheld more vigorously and through the good work of the committee, especially David Jayne, I think we are much more up to date on 5 yearly weight checks and conformity to buddy forms.  I think there is now much more awareness of the measurement requirements, so this is a good thing.

· Last year, I suggested that we needed to develop the class and this means new people and new boats or the class will diminish.  Here are some facts showing a decline since 2012:

Early May Open – Down 10% (29-26)

Late May Open – Down 45% (32-19)

Regatta – Down 20% (51-41)

Sept Open – Down 40% (25-15)

In 2013, we reduced fleets from 3 to 2.  There is no doubt in my mind that there will be a further dramatic drop in the next 5 years, mainly to do with the age profile.

The committee has been debating what it can do, but we have not agreed answers.  We need a pragmatic approach to dwindling numbers and diluted racing.  We are suggesting that we have an open forum and internet debate sometime in the closed season.  There are a number of initiatives on the table to deal with “what happens if” scenarios.  One of these I would like to put to you is a proposal cleverly put forward by J Smithers to stimulate the building of new yawls by encouraging the sale of red fleet boats.

“A new owner or helm of a red fleet yawl (someone who has not previously owned or helmed a yawl) shall be allowed to race in the blue fleet for a maximum of 2 years or until winning an Open Meeting series (including SYC Regatta week) if sooner, after which they have to revert to red fleet yawl status”.

There was a show of hands for this proposal where there was a big majority in approval.  The committee will work on the wording in more detail.  So, a lot for the committee to think about and a debate and internet forum will be organised so that the whole membership can have a say in the way the fleet moves forward.  In the meantime, keep sending in suggestions and challenges to ensure we understand your issues.  We will try to be inclusive and transparent and to continue promoting the fleet and arranging socials for us all to get together on and off the water.

Proposal to invite Mike Atfield to accept Honorary Life Membership of the Association
The Chairman thanked Mike for his big contribution to the Salcombe Yawl fleet and invited him to accept Honorary Life Membership.  Mike accepted the invitation with thanks, saying that he had built 30 Salcombe Yawls which took a total of 17 years of work, in addition to all the repairs and refurbishments.

Election
The Chairman thanked Will Henderson for his contribution to the Association as he retired as a Committee member having served 4 years.  He then proposed Graham Pike as the committee nomination to serve as a new member of the Committee, which was unanimously endorsed.  

Allyson Lofts was re-elected as Honorary Secretary and John Donovan was re-elected as Honorary Measurer.  Proposer John Bell (Y145), seconded by Anthony Lofts (Y132).

Vote to adopt amendment to rule
After discussions with sailmakers and the RYA, John Donovan recommended that for safety the sail window area should be permitted to be enlarged.

Proposal to amend the current rules 9.3.2(k) and 9.4.3(r) to increase the sail window area to a maximum of 0.35 sq. m from the current 0.2 sq. m.

Note:  Again there will be no restriction on the number of windows, just the area.

This was accepted unanimously.

Any Other Business
· The introduction by Salcombe Yacht Club of changes to the Sailing Instructions/Notice of Race such that a change of helm during an Open Meeting required a new entry was discussed.  Previously, it had been the boat that was entered as opposed to the helm.  It was felt that the new rule was contrary to the aims of the Salcombe Yawl fleet which tries to encourage new participants to Yawl racing and there were many scenarios when there might be a change of helm.  David Greening said that he and Peter Male had been instrumental in drawing up the new rules but said that the Sailing Committee would probably accept any changes that the Salcombe Yawl sailors requested.  The Secretary noted that the following rule permitted a change of boat during an Open Meeting.  The Chairman said that reversion to the previous rule where it was the boat that was entered will be requested for the Salcombe Yawls via our sailing committee representative, Andy Savell.

· Jayne Morris requested that any Regatta trophies be returned to the Club well before prize giving. 

· Felix Appelbe said that he wanted the Association to also welcome and encourage recreational Salcombe Yawl sailors.
· Dan Bridger reminded everyone of the enjoyable trip to Morbihan a few years ago.  He proposed that a repeat visit be planned for next year.  The event will be around the last weekend in May and he urged everyone to look at the Golfe du Morbihan website.

· The Chairman thanked the Secretary for her work over the year.

There being no other business, the meeting closed at 7.35pm.

